
ATTACHMENT 1

#9136324

stoversa
Typewritten Text

stoversa
Typewritten Text





York Region Response – ERO -4208  
Made in Ontario – Environment Plan Proposal  

3 
 

 Target investment in nutrient loading through water quality trading programs as a 
mechanism to cost effectively reduce watershed nutrients and nuisance algae in 
lakes and rivers. 

 
Sustainable funding mechanisms are essential to advance local 
solutions  

York Region acknowledges that the proposed $400 million Ontario Carbon Trust fund 
will help expedite private sector action on low carbon solutions. A greater understanding 
on funding priorities and target sectors will help enable collaboration between private 
sector and end-user municipalities. We think it is helpful that the Plan acknowledges the 
need for cross-government action as partnerships and collaboration are vital for 
success across all sectors and government levels.  
 
Municipalities remain concerned about the liability associated with emergency events 
from the changing climate and strive to be proactive in protecting the public and our 
infrastructure. To achieve this objective, sustainable, long-term financial resources are 
needed by all levels of government to support needed investments in waste 
management, water, wastewater, stormwater, transit, roads, forestry, bridges and other 
infrastructure. Along with adaptation measures, York Region requests that the Province 
maintain increases in the Ontario Gas Tax program to ensure that low carbon municipal 
transportation options are adequately supported. 
 
Implementing extended producer responsibility and expanding 
mandatory diversion targets for non-residential sector are priority 
actions 

York Region staff support consideration of litter and waste in the proposed Plan, 
including driving action on extended producer responsibility and expanding waste 
diversion goals to non-residential sectors. It is critical that the Province make extended 
producer responsibility a priority and drive forward actions identified under the Waste 
Free Ontario Act and the Resource Recovery and Circular Economy Act. Enabling 
extended producer responsibility is the best tool available to the Province to tap into the 
creative talents and energies of the private sector and drive innovative packaging 
design. This will achieve the desired circular economy in Ontario while shifting the 
burden from taxpayers to those producers who are in the best position to drive that 
change.  

York Region together with our local municipal partners has achieved number one 
ranking in the Province for diversion at well over 60 percent far exceeding the provincial 
average of 26 percent. Province-wide diversion performance could be enhanced by 
improving the non-residential sector 17% diversion rate (based on most recent data 
from Statistics Canada).  Given the high diversion performance by the Municipal sector, 
we encourage the Province to leverage municipal expertise in transitioning the blue box 
program to ensure better environmental outcomes and continued service delivery to our 
communities. We recommend that the Province leverage the advanced expertise 
available through the Municipal Resource Recovery and Research Collaborative formed 








